

DEPARTMENT OF THE ARMY

CORPS OF ENGINEERS, PORTLAND DISTRICT PO BOX 2946 PORTLAND OR 97208-2946

Environmental Resources Branch

Dear WATER – Willamette Fish Facility Design Workgroup:

Please find attached for your file a Final 100% Design Documentation Report (DDR) prepared by the Foster Downstream Passage Alternatives Product Delivery Team (PDT). This report documents the design with supporting information of a new fish weir to improve downstream fish passage at Foster Dam. Comments received during the 60% and 90% DDR reviews and a workshop with WFFDWG on the design are addressed in this Final 100% DDR.

This Project is a Columbia River Fish Mitigation program funded engineering and design study conducted by the U.S. Army Corps of Engineers, Portland District.

Please contact Fenton Khan, a member of my staff, at (503) 808-4777, or email at Fenton.O.Khan@usace.army.mil, if you have any questions.

Thank you for your continued participation in the WATER process.

Sincerely,

Amy C. Gibbons

Acting Chief, Environmental Resources

Branch

Enclosure

CC:

Brad Eppard, CENWP-PME Fenton Khan, CENWP-PME Doug Komoroski, CENWP-PMF Ian Chane, CENWP-PMF